CLAYDON & WHITTON PARISH COUNCIL
A Meeting of Claydon & Whitton Parish Council was held at the SALC offices, Claydon, on Monday 14th January 2019 at 7.30 pm
_________________________________________________________________________
Present:
 Cllrs P Avis, G Cornish, N Gutteridge, S Price, C Studd (Chair), A Thomas, J Whitehead, J Caston (District Councillor), John Field (County Councillor) and one member of the public.
1.
PUBLIC FORUM

One resident asked for an update on what was happening with the grit bins.  Unfortunately, as the Parish Council had not heard back from a potential sponsor, it was agreed to get the bins ordered as soon as possible in any case.  There may be funding available from the District or County Council budgets for these items.
The resident felt that the conversion of the barn near to Knowle House would set a serious precedent.  The Planning Committee will be discussing this application at the planning meeting on 28 January.

The resident has been reporting the number of pot holes on Church Lane.

The resident would like to see some further action on the Neighbourhood Plan.  Members of the Planning Committee had been discussing this and are attempting to arrange a meeting with councillors from Great Blakenham, Barham and Claydon and Whitton.

Another resident had previously submitted photos of the bottle bank.  There had been problems over the Christmas period with bottles not been collected, rubbish and glass being left around the banks and other rubbish being dumped that was not related to the bottle banks.  Cllr Studd reported that he had seen the new owner of The Greyhound and discussed the bottle banks with him.
2.  
APOLOGIES

The Parish Council were saddened to note the passing of Gerald James early in the New Year.  He will be sadly missed by his friends on the Parish Council and councillors sent their condolences to Gerald’s family.

Cllr Risbridger apologised due to work.  This reason for absence was accepted.  

3.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 29 October 2018 were approved and signed as a correct record.
4.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr Whitehead expressed an interest in item 9 as a member of the Recreation Ground Management Committee.

5.
CORRESPONDENCE
a) Needham Market Country Practice – Closure of Somersham and Claydon Clinics. The Parish Council noted the letter.
b) Resident email – More 30mph speed signs.  Councillors shared the concern about speeding drivers in the village.  Unfortunately, there are legal requirements for the frequency of speed information signs meaning that the Parish Council cannot request that more signs be put up.
c) Mid Suffolk District Council – 2018 Review of Polling Districts, Polling Stations and Polling Places. The Parish Council noted the letter.
d) 6.
PLANNING & AMENITIES REPORT
a) The minutes were received and are attached in the minute book.
b) The decision report was received and is attached in the minute book.  
Cllr Whitehead updated the Parish Council on the appeal for 1832/17, Land to the west of Old Norwich Road and to the east of the A14, Claydon.  The applicants asked the inspector to look at the application in two halves rather than as one complete application.  The access to the development would be through Whitton.  The decision from the appeal should be announced in February.
A question was asked about why the application for 6 Back Lane was changed after the Parish Council had commented, but the Parish Council were not notified of this.  Cllr Caston agreed to investigate this.
7.
FINANCE REPORT
a) The parish precept and budget for 2019/20 recommended by the finance committee was nominated, seconded and approved unanimously. It is attached in the minute book.
The Parish Council particularly noted that there was no increase in the parish precept.  The Village Hall Management Committee felt that they had sufficient funds for the next year and the Parish Council wished to make a greater contribution to the Citizens Advice Bureau in Mid Suffolk as many Claydon and Whitton residents benefit from this.
8.
QUESTIONS ON WRITTEN REPORTS
a) County Councillor

A copy of Cllr Field’s report is appended in the minute book.  

Two highways issues were highlighted.  The drain on the street outside the travel agent floods each year and needs fixing.  Bollards need to be placed on the path to stop cars parking on it and blocking pedestrian use.  

b) District Councillor

A copy of Cllr Caston’s and Whitehead’s report is appended in the minute book.
c) Village Hall Management Committee


A copy of Geoff Rogers’ report is appended in the minute book.
d) Recreation Ground Management Committee

There has been no meeting of the Recreation Ground Management Committee since the last Parish Council meeting.

e) Community Centre
 

Peter Avis updated the Parish Council that the Community Centre was available for residents to use and hoped that they would come for tea and cake.  He felt that if this resource was not used, it would be closed.
9.
RECREATION GROUND CAR PARK

A Recreation Ground Working Group was proposed, seconded and approved unanimously to report back to the Parish Council at the next meeting regarding future improvements to the recreation ground, including reforming the Recreation Ground Management Committee.
10. 
POLICING AND CRIME IN CLAYDON
Cllr Studd has a meeting arranged with PC Michael Small, the Community Engagement Officer for Claydon and Whitton, in which he intends to talk about the issues with traffic around school drop off and pick up time and drug use in the village.
11.
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS

Cllr Price was asked to investigate these for next year and to report back at a future meeting.

12.
Such other business that in the opinion of the chair should be considered as a matter of urgency
The issue of light pollution from Claydon Industrial Estate was raised.  The clerk was asked to check the planning permission to determine if there was a condition to control the level of light.
The issue of noise and pollution from the A14 was also raised and the clerk was asked to check the letter from the Highways Agency regarding the quietening of this stretch of road.
The meeting closed at 8.45 pm
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